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September 1, 2011 
Paul Cho, P.G. 
Water Resources Control Engineer 
California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Site Cleanup Unit IV 
Los Angeles Region 
320 West 4th Street, Suite 200 
Los Angeles, CA 90013 
 
 
Subject: Response to August 10, 2011 RWQCB Approval of Workplans for Light 

Non-Aqueous Phase Liquid (LNAPL) Characterization and Vapor 
Monitoring Program, Defense Fuel Support Point Norwalk, California 
(SCP No. 0286A, Site No. 16638) 

 
 
Dear Mr. Cho: 
 
The Defense Logistics Agency (DLA) Energy and Parsons have received your August 
10, 2011 letter, Approval of Workplans for Light Non-Aqueous Phase Liquid (LNAPL) 
Characterization and Vapor Monitoring Program.  We appreciate your response to the 
report and workplans that have been submitted for the LNAPL and vapor monitoring 
program scopes of work.  This letter will confirm and acknowledge our position on your 
letter. 

In item number 1 identified in your August 10th letter, DLA will conduct an LNAPL 
recoverability study and subsequently refine the existing conceptual site model with 
updated data.  However, due the current demolition and on-site construction activities 
being conducted at the Norwalk site, we are delayed in LNAPL investigation workplan(s) 
execution.  Therefore, it would be very difficult to meet the October 30, 2011 date you 
have requested in the letter for the LNAPL report submittal.  We would like to propose 
December 30, 2011 as the new date for the LNAPL investigation report.    

For item number 2 in your letter, the first semiannual 2011 vapor monitoring report was 
submitted on August 29, 2011. 

We await your response to this letter confirming that the LNAPL investigation report can 
be submitted by December 30, 2011.  If you have any questions please call me at (602) 
734-1083. 
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Sincerely,  
 

 
Redwan N. Hassan, P.G.        
Program Manager        
 
 
 
cc: File  

Mr. Matthew Young, DLA-E  
Mr. Kola Olowu, DLA-E   
Lt. Col. Tam Gaffney, DLA-E 
Mr. Tim Whyte, URS   
Ms. Adriana Figueroa, City of Norwalk    
Mr. Thomas Lynch, City of Norwalk     
Mr. Norman Dupont, City of Norwalk Attorney 
Mr. Charles Emig, City of Cerritos 
Mr. Steve Defibaugh, KMEP 
Mr. Mark Wuttig, CH2M Hill 
Mr. Dan Jablonski, CH2M Hill 
Ms. Mary Lucas, Parsons 
Office of Congresswoman Grace Napolitano  
Mr. Gary Lynch, Park Water Company 
 
 
RAB Members
Ms. Mary Jane McIntosh 

  

Dr. Eugene Garcia 
Mr. Bob Hoskins 
Ms. Tracy Winkler 

 


